President’s Address, Annual Meeting 2016
Andrew Shenton’s presidential address was given at the annual business meeting of the Society during the conference at Boston University on 12 February 2016. Dr. Shenton greeted the members and guests and presented the current financial and membership details of the Society. He highlighted events from the past year, noting in particular the SCSM reception at the AMS meeting in Louisville, KY, kindly hosted by the Southern Baptist Theological Seminary; the work of the Executive Committee on the rationalization of procedures; and the ongoing efforts to archive and document the work of the Society. 
Dr. Shenton announced the establishment of dedicated funds for travel scholarships for students attending the annual conference, and endowments for the Graduate Student Prize fund (awarded annually to the best paper given by a student at the conference).
As part of the expansion of the work of the Society Dr. Shenton and Prof. Jennifer Bloxam are co-editing a collection of essays. These include selected keynote speeches given at SCSM conferences, contributions by previous, current, and future SCSM presidents, and selected graduate student paper prize winners.

Announcing the work of the Society in the coming year Dr. Shenton noted that there would be another SCSM reception at the next AMS meeting (in Vancouver, BC); that we plan to expand the web site and the Society’s social media presence (and encouraged submissions for these from the members); and that we are implementing some changes to the constitution that would allow for tax-exempt status and create a “lifetime membership” category for the Society. Dr. Shenton also announced that the next annual meeting would be at Scripps College in Claremont, CA in February 2017, and that the Executive Committee is considering London as the venue for the conference in 2018.
Dr. Shenton thanked a number of people for their contributions to the Society, including Mark Peters (newsletter editor), Peter Mercer-Taylor (chair of the program committee for the Boston conference), those who have served on committees in various capacities this year, and those present for their contributions to the conference as presenters or chairs.
